
 

 

Police Committee 

4-20-18 

 

 

Members Present:  Kenneth Rathje, Jerald Ignash & Clint Braun 

Others Present:  Jamie Learman & Chief Kyle Romzek 

 

Meeting called to order at 8:00 a.m. 

 

Chief Romzek talked about purchasing a new Chevrolet Tahoe patrol vehicle at the end of this year, when 

the 2019 model years come out.  This would mean the vehicle that will be taken out of service is 9 years 

old.  We were getting about 6 years of service out of the Crown Victoria’s.  Romzek will also be applying 

for grant assistance from the U.S.D.A.  The committee was all in favor of starting this processes for 

purchase in FY 2019 budget. 

 

Romzek presented information on purchasing a new radio from Advanced Wireless.  He is able to purchase 

a new hand-held radio for a $700 savings, if purchased before April 30.  Total cost of a new radio is $1,716.  

The committee was in favor of purchasing this radio, and recommending to Council to amend the 

equipment fund purchase by $600 to cover the costs. 

 

Romzek requested 7 overtime shifts for him for this year.  The committee was all in favor of this. 

 

The committee discussed the proposed FY 2019 budget. 

 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:45 a.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

Jamie Learman, Office Administrator / Clerk                                                     Kenneth Rathje, Chairperson 

 


